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For further information please contact: 

Colin Rayner

Tel: 01753 685480/07778547542

  Fax: 01753 686626

Email: cllr.rayner@rbwm.gov.uk
Dustbins Set on Fire
On the evening of Wednesday 18.1.06, eight dustbins were set on fire in Fairfield Approach, Wraysbury.  A visiting ambulance (brought to the attention of the fire to local residents and called the fire brigade) the incident was controlled by the local fire brigade who quickly put out the fire.

A group of boys leaving the site were seen by local residents.  The boys were wearing hoods.  

The local beat officer, P C Keith Grundy, visited the residents and will conduct further investigations in connection with the arson attack.  Local police will be keeping checks on the area over the next few weeks.  

The Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead will be replacing the bins in the next few weeks. 

Local Councillor, Colin Rayner, was made aware of the situation at his council surgery last week.  Colin met with PC Keith Grundy within an hour to discuss the arson attack.

Please contact Colin Rayner (details as above) for further information or PC Keith Grundy at Windsor Police Station.
Councillor Colin Rayner


Horton & Wraysbury Ward








News Release











.

